
LAKELAND AMATEUR RADIO CLUB

Meeting Minutes
Board Meeting date

7/16/2013

The Board of Directors of the Lakeland Amateur Radio Club had their monthly meeting 
at North Lakeland YMCA on 7/16/2013 at 18:30 hrs.  

Members present were:

 Officers:  Patrick O’Neil, Ernie Haynes, Bob Foxworth, Bill Johnson 

Board Members in Attendance:  Mike Oliver, Tom Evans,  Bob Siegel

Board Members, Officers Absent: John Thompson, Al Sheppard

Visitors in Attendance: Richard Kennedy, Randy Wildman 

The minutes of this meeting are as follows:

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by Patrick O’Neil 

 Patrick announced that he had been in contact with both Marvin Johnson, and 
Joe Pirkle. Both are doing well.

 Bill announced that he had just returned from visiting Don Jeerings in the 
hospital. Don is doing  well and is expected to be released soon.

 The board reviewed the documentation package put together by the 501-c-3 
Committee (Al Shepherd, Bob Foxworth, Bill Johnson, and Bob Siegel.)

o There was one address correction to the 1023 form
o There was some discussion of the wording of the Narrative, one of the 

documents required to be submitted along with the IRS 1023 form. 
Several changes were made, including the addition of “training in 
radio technology,” as one of our activities.

o Because the Bylaws will need to be revised, a special meeting will be 
held before the August  monthly meeting to vote on these changes. 

o 501-c-3 status requires that each board member submit a signed 
Conflict Of Interest document. Signed copies will be filed by the 
secretary. 

o Mike Oliver will insure that our Repeater Trustee receives a copy of 
the Conflict of Interest form to sign.

o Assuming the mostly minor changes will be approved by the members, 
the package will then be reviewed by Roger Shirko from the Lake 
Wales Amateur Radio Club. Roger was the main driving force behind 



their LARA’s filing for 501-c-3 status. Having been there, Roger has 
been guiding us through the process for LARC. 

o All documentation to date will be made available to Mike Oliver who 
will publish this information on the club website once it has been 
finalized with the exception of the changes to the Club Bylaws. Mike 
will highlight the proposed changes making them visible to members 
who will have to vote on them at the next meeting, and to Board 
Members, who will have to approve these changes, prior to then.

 Patrick made note of the generous donation of a battery and charger from Bill 
Gibbons, W4ITA. The battery was later transferred to Richard Kennedy who 
will test,  charge, and make it available for future club radio outings. 

 Patrick made note of the untimely passing of Vickie (Gafford) Rodriguez, 
KI4OUH.

 The board agreed to thank  Batteries by Fisher for its generous support of our 
Field Day, by letting us have the use of the batteries needed to power our 
radios during this event. Each member signed a thank you card. Rich Kennedy 
suggested that the club might acquire a certificate to present for situations like 
this in the future.

Respectfully submitted,

Bill Johnson KI4ZMV
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